
 

 

                                        

 

 

 Richmond & Kingston School Age Immunisation Team 

                                                                                                Centre House 

68 Sheen Lane 

SW14 8LP 

 
 
Dear Parent / Guardian, 
  
If your child missed their Flu Vaccination (Nasal Spray) at school, there will be another opportunity to 
receive the vaccine at the community walk-in clinic. This is open for all Primary aged Children (R- Year 6) 
and Years 7-11 of Secondary, who attend schools in Kingston and Richmond. Please note there will not be 
another opportunity after this.  
 
Saturday 15th January 2022:   Heathfield Junior School, entrance will be on Powder Mill Lane. TW2 6EX 
10am-2pm.  
(Entrance next to Children’s Centre via Powder Mill Lane. No parking in school but free street parking) 
 
Saturday 22nd January 2022:   Southborough High School, KT6 5AS 
10am – 2pm. 
(Entrance to school immediately after the Shell Garage on Hook Roundabout off the A3, parking onsite). 
 
Upon arrival the parent / guardian will be asked to complete a consent form for your child, before being 
directed to the next available nurse. We kindly ask, that once your child has received the vaccine you leave 
the building via the designated exit to allow for a smooth running of the session and to maintain social 
distancing. 
You will not need to contact us to book an appointment, however, there may be a small queue so please 
be prepared to wait outside. 
 
To help protect everyone please adhere to the following: 
 
• One parent or guardian only to attend with the child(ren) who are to be vaccinated please. This is to 
maintain social distancing within the hall. 
• For students in School Years 10 or 11 only – if you are attending without a parent or guardian you will be 
advised to remain in the hall for 15 minutes after your nasal flu spray. 
• For those aged 12 and above please wear a face covering (unless exempt) when entering the building 
• Please sanitise yours and your child’s hands when entering the building 
Please do not attend if you have or are: 
• Self-isolating due to contact with a positive Covid-19 test or living with someone awaiting a test result. 
• Showing any symptoms of Covid-19 to include a raised temperature, new continuous cough, loss of smell 
or taste. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
The Richmond and Kingston Immunisation team 
 
 

 

 


